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In this issue:
· Fifth Community Workshop Held for the Congestion Reduction Demonstration Project 

· Media Inquiry into Metro Orange Line Bicycle Thefts 

· Expo Light Rail – Construction Notice



	Fifth Community Workshop Held for the Congestion Reduction Demonstration Project 

Last week, the South Bay Service Sector Council hosted a Community Workshop for the Congestion Reduction Demonstration Project to increase awareness and seek input from communities along the I-110 and I-10 corridors.  Representatives from Congresswoman Jane Harman's (D-CA) office and State Senator Mark Ridley-Thomas' (D-Los Angeles) office were in attendance.  

More than 50 people participated in this Workshop, which so far has yielded the highest number of people in attendance.  Concerns expressed during the Workshop ranged from the need for additional bus service and parking to an interest in finding out more information on how to set up a vanpool.  

The next Workshop is scheduled for Saturday, September 20, 2008 at the Vineyard Recreation Center in Los Angeles.

Media Inquiry into Metro Orange Line Bicycle Thefts 

Yesterday, the Daily News inquired about public complaints over bicycle theft at the Metro Orange Line Balboa Station.  LA Sheriff’s Department (LASD) staff reported 14 bicycle thefts on the Orange Line so far this year.  The previous year’s reported number of bicycle thefts was 10.  Staff indicated that the increase did not represent a significant upsurge in bike thefts on this transit line, but that the slight increase could likely be attributed to an increased number of bicyclists using our system as a result of high gasoline prices.  

Staff reported that our security cameras are trained on station platforms and not bicycle storage areas primarily to ensure the safety of our customers.  We, however, retain contract security to patrol transit station locations on a random basis in order to deter criminal activity.  The LA County Sheriff’s Department has recently conducted bicycle stings to catch bike thieves on the system.  
While the agency encourages public bicycle to transit commuting, it does recommend proper use of hardened steel locks, locking bikes in well-lit, high traffic areas and varying locations when locking bikes at transit station racks to deter potential thieves.  The story is expected to run sometime this week.

Expo Light Rail – Construction Notice

Beginning Monday, September 22, 2008 for approximately three weeks, the installation of K-Rail will take place from 7th Avenue to La Brea Avenue in the Mid-Corridor area of the Expo Light Rail alignment, as noted in the attached construction notice.
When: 
Monday, September 22, 2008 for approximately three weeks (7:00 a.m.-9:00 p.m.)

Where:
From 7th Avenue to La Brea Avenue

What:
Installation of K-Rail

Advisories:
· Parking restrictions in all construction areas will be strictly enforced at all times. Please do not enter the construction work zone and obey all posted construction signs.   
(Construction schedules are subject to change due to weather conditions, unforeseen emergencies and other acts of nature.)
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